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JULY 2008
2008 MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*                    Board of Directors



      January 15, 2008


   March 11, 2008




        April 15, 2008


    June 10, 2008

                                          July 15, 2008

             September 9, 2008



      October 21, 2008


December 9, 2008
*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
    







Dave Jester
HIGHLIGHTS FROM JUNE 10, 2008 BOARD MEETING
TREASURER’S REPORT
Kaye Harris reported that at the present time there is $1,217.25 in our checking account, $14,645.57 in our money market account, and our Wachovia CD totals $20,512.55.

Zoning:    Billy or Dave needs to provide wording
STREETS, PARKING & UTILITIES

The Board discussed concerns regarding residents’ landscaping of the City’s right-of-way in front of their homes to prevent public parking may cause the City to pave the median between Atlantic Avenue and the beach access road to provide public parking.  The City’s current DSC Notice 125 requires sod/dirt between the end of pavement and the resident’s property line.  It was suggested that a task force be formed to work with the City to solve issue.   
Additionally, there have been several inquiries for erecting an enclosed bus stop shelter at the Wyndham Hotel.  It was suggested that the Board have input in the design of the shelter.

OCEANFRONT, BEACHES & RECREATION

The red flag pilot program for dangerous beach conditions has been expanded this year.  Lifeguards will be displaying 25 red flags [instead of just 10 flags] when conditions warrant it.  

Ron Pearson also recently spoke with the City’s representative, Mark Johnson, about sprigging sea grass on the bald spots on the dunes.  He has put it on his “to do” list for the fall.   They also discussed the sand on the crosswalk issue, and confirmed that the City will be taking a new case-by-case approach to the issue.
61st STREET PUMP STATION

John Wilson attended the final hearing at the Virginia Marine Resources Commission on May 27th, and confirms the Commission’s ruling in favor of the City building the pump station, but increasing the outfall from 1000’ to 2000’ as a compromise to those who opposed the project.

79th STREET PUMP STATION
 Is any other info needed?

John Wilson reports that the projected completion date is November 2008.

HOW TO CONTACT US


The civic league now has a new centralized mailing address:  P.O. Box 1676, Virginia Beach, VA, 23451.   Please direct all correspondence, including membership dues, to this address.   You can also send us an e-mail; please be sure to reference the topic in the subject area so it can be promptly directed to the proper individual.  

NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
IN REMEMBERANCE

Alan Smith passed away on May 12th, and will be missed by all who knew him.  He started work for the A.R.E. in 1988.  His knowledge and skills in electronics were an integral part of the organization's work through the years, .    including the AV needs of our general membership meetings.  Today the new WiFi lounge in the A.R.E. Library has been named, "The Alan Smith Media Lounge," in his honor.  NVBCL made a $200 donation to the A.R.E. Audio/Visual Department in his honor.
BEACH RULES
While enjoying our beach please remember the following rules that are in effect Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend:

     * Bicyclists on the beach access road that parallels Pacific Avenue need to yield to oncoming cars.
* Dogs are not permitted on the beach any day of the week between the hours of 10 am and 6 pm.

* Surfing is PERMITTED all day long Monday through Thursday.

     * You can only surf BEFORE 11 AM and AFTER 4 PM Friday through Sunday and on holidays.
* Surfers must wear a leash when surfing (up to $250 fine for not doing so) and surfing is prohibited 
   within 30 feet of the shoreline.  

     * If Red Flags are flying (indicating limited or no swimming) then surfing is permitted regardless of the 
        time or day of the week.

     * It is illegal to buy, sell, possess, transport or ignite any type of fireworks, including sparklers, anywhere 
        in Virginia Beach.

     * Golf carts and skateboards are not permitted on the beach or crosswalks.

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH


Call 385-5000, the City’s non-emergency dispatch, to report any issues such as suspicious activity or graffiti.  

At 3am on June 20th, responding to a larceny call between 85th & 86th Streets and the 200 block of 87th Street, the police apprehended two teenagers who were charged with grand larceny, conspiracy and burglary tools.  The teenagers had opened unlocked cars and removed navigation equipment, Sirius-type radios, Ipods, etc.  The police believe they are responsible for more thefts at the North End.  The police urge all residents to keep their vehicles and homes locked at all times and do not leave valuables in plain view in their vehicles.

OUR ANNUAL NEIGHBORHOOD PARTY


Stay tuned for the date and place of our 6th annual Civic League party.   Information will be provided at the July 15th general membership meeting and posted on the website once available.

     DID YOU KNOW???

The Virginia Beach City Ordinances prohibit placing any type of sign on public property, such as the median between Atlantic Ave. and the feeder road, throughout the North End.  Any sign is subject to confiscation and there is no requirement to return the sign.  Therefore, FOR SALE/RENT, OPEN HOUSE, DIRECTIONAL SIGNS, GARAGE SALE, ETC. signs will more than likely be removed.

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2008
Officers

President:      


Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street

437-1677    eljefe11@marlyndv.com

Vice-President:   

Kimberly Goold
 
311 49th Street

428-7537    kimberly.goold@troutmansanders
Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street

425-0883    kay.harris@verizon.net

Executive Vice-President:
Rosanne Adams 
368 River Forest Rd. 
434-0754    info@nvbcl.org

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 

422-9522   billy@wplsite.com

Streets. Public Safety & Utilities:  David Grochmal
219-A 68th Street
422-1511     dmg68st@verizon.net

Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront Ave. 
428-6634   ron@beachfas.com

Budget, Assessments &Taxes:   Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 

425-1225    jhspruance@cox.net

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 

422-6151     beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

Hospitality:



Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Patricia Vakos 

310 49th Street

491-7780   pat.vakos@gmail.com

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street

428-0902   roconnor24@cox.net

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street

422-6151   beachtreehouse68@yahoo.com

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street

422-5204   sueb5@verizon.net

80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street

428-1514    larrystaunton@cox.net

Crystal Lake:           

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745   tucknpolly@msn.com

Princess Anne Hills:

John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed Road
491-8953    wilsonjn@nationwide.com

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 

111 57th Street 

491-1729     chasemark@msn.com
Danna Cullen

203 64th Street

428-0380   dcdnyc@aol.com

Mary Lee Harris 
216  55th Street 

428-0737    maryleeh3@verizon.net





Gene Lanning

206-A 50th Street
437-1395    annelann@verizon.net

Luke Newcomb 

118 76th Street

428-5446    lukenewk@aol.com

Vincent O’Brien

6111 Atlantic Avenue
428-8479    vinceobrienjr@starpower.net

Virginia Rader 

307 55th Street

425-2943    vellen1@aol.com

Cecelia Soscia 

215 68th Street

428-2384    johncecelia68@cox.net

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745    tucknpolly@msn.com

Holli Wachtmeister 
209 43rd Street

425-7644    wachtmeister@cox.net

Martin Waranch

111  66th Street

491-3343    mlwaranch@cox.net
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Last Year Dues Paid:   

DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

